
PRESS RELEASE 
 
 

Contact:  Robert V. Belleman 
Controller/CAO 
(989)790-5211 

 
 
The County of Saginaw has re-opened its facilities to the public, effective immediately.  

Michigan Occupational Safety & Health Administration (MIOSHA), on June 22, 2021, 

repealed its COVID workplace safety rules and regulations. With this repeal, the County 

can safely re-open to the public.  If you have previously made an appointment, 

departments will honor your appointment by giving you preference over walk-in traffic.   

 

The County will maintain the Drop box outside of the Courthouse and still provide on-line 

services should you wish to conduct business through these alternate means. 

 

The Board of Commissioners, at its Regular Session on June 22, 2021, repealed the 

Local State of Emergency declaration, effective July 1, 2021.  With the repeal of this 

declaration all public meetings will be held in person at their designated locations.   

 

Saginaw County Courts will be open to the public for certain hearings and will also 

continue to conduct some hearings via Zoom.  It is important for participants to pay close 

attention to any notices from the court which will indicate whether a scheduled hearing 

will be in-person or via Zoom. If someone already has notice of a hearing to be conducted 

via Zoom, they should follow that listed date and time, unless they receive a different 

notice from the court.  

 

Starting Monday, June 28th, people may also report to Room 319 for walk-in criminal 

arraignments between the hours of 8am-11am, and 130pm-4pm, Monday through Friday. 

 

The County of Saginaw encourages anyone who is feeling ill to stay home.  Anyone 

experiencing COVID symptoms will not be permitted to enter a County facility. 



 
Commission on Aging 
 
The Commission on Aging plans to re-open select Senior Center locations for activities 

and dining program on Monday July 12, 2021. Please contact the center you wish to 

participate for more information regarding activities and to sign up for lunch. The July 

Newsletter will also feature Wellness Programs at each center and will be available online 

at www.saginawcounty.com or call 989-797-6880 for the nearest location to pick up a 

paper copy after July 5, 2021. Lunch will be offered “to-go” for those not yet comfortable 

participating in person and reservations are required for the meal 48 hours in advance. 

The Friendship, Buena Vista, and Freeland Senior Center’s will remain closed due to 

staffing and operational challenges. It is our highest priority to resume pre-pandemic 

operations as soon as we are able to do so. We look forward to welcoming you back! 

 

Senior Center Days Times Senior Center 
Coordinator 

Telephone 
Number 

Maple Grove Monday-Friday 9:30AM-2:00PM Sue Quaderer 989-845-7444 

Brady Monday-Friday 10:00AM-1:00PM Laura Nixon 989-845-7200 

Chesaning Monday-Friday 10:00AM-1:30PM Amy DeGeus 989-845-6565 

Hemlock Monday, 
Wednesday & 
Thursday 

10:00AM-1:30PM Shirley Dunbar 989-642-2610 

Marie Davis Monday-Friday 9:00AM-1:30PM James 
Benjamin 

989-758-2441 

Frankenmuth Tuesday, 
Wednesday & 
Thursday 

10:00AM-1:30PM Joanie Patyk 989-652-3430 
EXT. 197 

South Colony Monday-Friday 10:30AM-1:00PM Carol Zaremba 989-790-3289 

Eleanor Frank Monday, 
Wednesday & 
Friday 

8:30AM – 2:00PM Maria Sanchez 989-797-6895 

Friendship YMCA Closed Closed   

B.V. Closed Closed   

Freeland Closed Closed   

 
 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.saginawcounty.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7Ctwilliams%40saginawcounty.com%7Cda502b822b654825db5808d9366b5ddf%7C22fcf5174c6f4298981bb987492b9c54%7C0%7C0%7C637600657028070730%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=jXDtHHufbJvBqE1dC9xieuYO%2FpTq6jpl6vI%2FS1xR%2BOg%3D&reserved=0

